



I am praising God for the continued generosity of our New England, Mite Collecting, Prayer Warrior, Sisters in Christ!

Mission Project 5, YWR and Jr. Counselor to national convention, \$2000 - PAID

LWML-NED has currently received \$61.30 toward funding the \$3,800 needed for mission project 6A, Mission Grant #6A HEARTS AND SOLES FOR HAITI

\$30,130.80 has been given toward the \$57,000 Total Biennial Mission Goal. March 1, 2015

Dear Mite Collecting, Prayer Warrior Sisters,

Much work for the Lord is happening in New England! This past Saturday at the LWML-NED board meeting, our board of directors voted to make a donation to national LWML to assist with completing the national \$1,830,000 Mission Goal! With that donation they voted to issue a mite challenge to other LWML district's boards. Below is the challenge that was posted on the District Presidents' Chat Board:

To assist with the completion of the national mission goal, the New England District BOD is joyfully and thankfully issuing a Mite Challenge to each of our sister LWML districts. Our New England BOD voted to make an additional \$1500 national mission goal offering. Praise God! All glory is His! We hope that each of our sister districts will prayerfully consider, accept this challenge, and give similar national mission offerings from their district BODs.

Also at the meeting, it was such a blessing to award short term mission scholarships to:

- Jon Rossman for a short-term mission trip to Nicaragua
- Hilke and Werner Schirmer for a short-term LCMS Mercy Medical Mission Team trip to Madagascar -to assist in the work of the Lutheran Hospital

We in New England have many women working to get ready for convention. Our zone delegates have been elected, and our district Young Woman's Representative, Michaela Gierke, was chosen.

Please keep in prayer these above short term mission grant recipients and those they will serve, as well as our New England convention delegation and their upcoming work. I pray that we might continue to seek Him by staying in His Word, and remember in prayer our fellow sisters in Christ and our New England and national mission projects.

Please Send Mites to: Shirley Schindler

**LWML NED Treasurer** 

6 Davis Road

Ellington, CT 06029-3701

Thank you for all you do for our Lord through the LWML! You, with your unique gifts, are creatively serving Him and HIs each day. What a blessing!

Joyfully Serving The Lord! Leslie Colligan LWML New England District, President

... Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, "Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?" And I said, "Here am I. Send me!" (Isaiah 6:8, NIV)